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Response to Supplementary questions to Mr Frank Howarth AM PSM, Chair, Heritage Council of NSW 

1. In your evidence you did not want to talk specifically about Willow Grove and said the Heritage 
Council had no particular view on Willow Grove, stating: "I do not have a view on \Willow Grove 
because it is not a matter that has come to the council. The council has no particular view." However, 
the Heritage Council was given a briefing on the relocation of \Willow Grove to North Parramatta in 
November 2020 and the minutes record: 

Council members expressed deep concern regarding the proposed relocation of Wi/10111 Grove, noting its connection to 
the Country and the place where it was built, its strong association 111ith the Aboriginal community for having access to 
the river and potential!J significant artefacts to be discovered should the building be relocated to a place with no 
relatable context to the site (. .. ) 

a) Is this still the position of the Heritage Council? If the position has changed why has it changed? 

Answer: 

Yes, this is still the position of the Heritage Council. 

b) b) Given the Heritage Council had expressed its deep reservations about 'relocating' \Willow Grove 
from Phillip St to North Parramatta, why wasn't their opposition to moving the building 
communicated by Heritage NSW to the DPIE/ EIS? 

Answer: 

I do not know whether the Heritage Council's position was or was not communicated by Heritage 

NSW to OPIE/EIS. However, the Council's minutes are public . 

Frank Howarth AM PSM 

Chair, Heritage Council of NSW 

17 September 2021 
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Response to Further supplementary questions to Heritage NSW or Chair of the Heritage Council of NSW 

 
1. In Prof Mackay’s submission 56 he states “According to the 2019-2020 Annual Report of the NSW 

Heritage Council a document has been prepared called ‘Future of the State Heritage Register: Vision 
and Objective’. However this document is apparently not publicly available. 
 

a) Can you please make this document available to the committee? 
 
“The Future of the State Heritage Register: Vision and Objectives” is attached and is to be 
provided to the Social Issues committee.   
 

b) And it was in this report that the NSW Heritage Council makes reference to a new “tourism 
project”, but it is understood that this did not proceed. Why did this project not go ahead?  

 
The tourism project outlined in the Annual Report of the Heritage Council of NSW 2019-
2020 did not proceed due to resourcing constraints.  
 

Frank Howarth AM PSM 
Chair, Heritage Council of NSW 

23 September 2021 
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